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To:  Participating Agency Health Benefit Administrators 
 
From:  Robert W. DuBois, Director of the Employee Benefits Division 
 
Subject: NYSHIP Policy Regarding Retroactive Refunds 
 
Date:  July 5, 2010 
 
 
Enclosed are a copy of a letter to Participating Agency Chief Executive Officers and a copy of 
Policy Memo # 140 which establishes a six-month limit on refunds that result from retroactive 
enrollment transactions.  Please review these materials carefully and share them with others 
within your agency who are responsible for benefit administration and/or agency finances.  
 
Effective September 1, 2010, except as noted in the policy memo, there will be no retroactive 
refunds granted beyond a six-month period. Therefore, it is critical that you carefully check your 
NYSHIP billing statement and compare it to the enclosed quarterly reconciliation listing to 
ensure that your NYBEAS records correctly reflect the status of all enrollees and dependents. If 
you find any discrepancies or errors, notify the Participating Agency Operations Unit (PA Unit) 
in writing prior to September 1. These will be reviewed in accordance with our former policy of 
reviewing retroactive transactions greater than six months and determining whether a refund is 
warranted for up to a one year period. In the future, you should review agency bills and 
reconciliation statements routinely upon receipt to ensure that you meet the six month time limit.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation. If you have any questions, contact the PA Unit at (518) 474-
2780.  
 
 
 


